HB 2585-S3 - DIGEST
(DIGEST AS ENACTED)

Exempts certain purchases by institutions of higher
education from competitive bidding and competitive
solicitation requirements.

Authorizes institutions of higher education to: (1) Make
payments iIn advance for equipment maintenance services to be
performed up to sixty months after such payment;

(2) Make direct deposits to financial institutions for
payment of salaries and wages of employees;

(3) Require payment of salaries and wages by alternate
methods such as payroll cards for employees who do not have an
account in a financial institution; and

(4) Use all appropriate means for making and paying for
travel arrangements based on standard industry practices and
federal accountable plan requirements.

Makes local operating fee accounts subject to allotment
procedures.

Makes permanent the requirement that institutions charge
certain expenditures in ratios that conserve appropriated
funds.

VETO MESSAGE ON 3SHB 2585
March 30, 2012

To the Honorable Speaker and Members,
The House of Representatives of the State of Washington

Ladies and Gentlemen:

I am returning herewith, without my approval as to Section 2,
Third Substitute House Bill 2585 entitled:

"AN ACT Relating to creating efficiencies for
institutions of higher education.”

Section 2 allows iInstitutions of higher education to implement
higher education health care special pay plans without the
approval of the State Human Resources Director. Higher
education health care special pay plans have existed for many
years and the institutions do an excellent job 1in
demonstrating the need for special pay ranges to be
competitive with positions of a similar nature in the locality
of the institutions. However, review of special pay plans by
the State Human Resources Director prior to implementation is
a necessary step to assess the impact of special pay ranges to
the state®s compensation structure. Only the State Human
Resources Director can provide this enterprise wide
perspective.



For this reason, | am vetoing Section 2 of Third Substitute
House Bill 2585.

However, 1 appreciate the needs of institutions to find
efficiencies In this process. Therefore, 1 am directing the
State Human Resources Director to work with institutions of
higher education to identify  opportunities at the
administrative level to streamline the process for reviewing
special pay plans.

With the exception of Section 2, Third Substitute House Bill
2585 i1s approved.

Respectfully submitted,
Christine Gregoire
Governor



